
 
Friends, 

 

I hope that you all had an Easter holiday weekend filled with joy, and surrounded by family. I was 
fortunate to spend some time with my family back home, before coming back to the Capitol. I feel 
more energized than ever and ready to continue to tackle important legislation in the Texas House. 
 
Here's what happened in the Texas House this week: 

 
Broadband Infrastructure Bill 

Co-Authored by State Representative 
Eddie Morales Passes the House 

  
Austin, TX -- Today, House Bill 5, co-authored by State Representative Eddie Morales was passed on 
final reading on the Floor of the House of Representatives and will now be sent to the Senate for 
consideration. 
  
The COVID-19 pandemic has underscored the need for reliable access to internet and exposed the 
breadth of ways in which connectivity impacts daily life. Over the past year, more families than ever 
have experienced challenges as a result of lacking access to broadband. Roughly 900,000 Texans or 
316,717 households are unserved by broadband. Now is the time for the state to step in and help close 
the gap for the many Texans that still lack access or face barriers to the subscription of broadband. 
  



House Bill 5 aims to make measurable progress towards closing the digital divide and expanding 
access to broadband by creating the Broadband Development Office within the Office of the 
Comptroller, which will prepare the State Broadband Plan. Texas is currently one of only six states 
without a state plan. This puts Texas at a disadvantage when applying for federal dollars.  
  
This new office will also participate in proceedings at the Federal Communications Commission. 
Federal broadband maps have traditionally been inaccurate. Texas can complement the FCC's new 
mapping initiative by actively working to improve its accuracy. This office will produce the Broadband 
Development Map with granular, address-level data so the state can better identify which areas of 
Texas have the most need. Finally, this new office will administer the Broadband Development 
Program. This program will make certain that any private, federal, or state funding is ready to be 
delivered to applicants so service can be expanded as soon as possible. 
  
Representative Morales said, "Whether connecting students to teachers or patients to doctors, 
Texans everywhere will be better served by expanding access to broadband. All 12 of the counties 
in House District 74 have rural areas and this bill is especially impactful for those constituents. I 
am proud to co-author this bill and be a part of something that will improve daily life in rural 
Texas." 

This week the House passed House Bill 739 
 
House Bill 739 aims to establish a program to provide financial assistance for veterans seeking training 
for energy industry employment, which would support further job and training opportunities for 
veterans, improve their economic mobility, and provide skilled employees for the energy industry that 
is central to the state's economic prosperity. 
I am proud to be a joint author of HB 739. 
 
COVID-19 Vaccine 
 
As of March 29th, all people 16+ can now receive a COVID-19 vaccine in 
Texas. There are multiple tools to help you find a vaccine. DSHS 
encourages people to use a tool that works best for them. Click on the link 
below! 
 
Vaccine Locator Tools 

https://www.dshs.texas.gov/coronavirus/immunize/vaccine.aspx#where


 
This week, the House of Representatives came together to announce their priority healthcare 
legislation. A bipartisan effort to ensure healthcare in the Lone Star State is accessible and affordable 
for all 29 million Texans. I am proud to be a co-author of several of these bills and plan to support 
them all. 
 

 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

          
 

       State Representative Eddie Morales, Jr. 


